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School Uniform Update 

The governors have made the final decision on the school uniform for September 2018. A very rigorous debate has been had with com-

promises and consideration to costs and quality for parents and listening to all the views from all corners of the school community.  The 

uniform will be supplied by Ziggys, Albion Road Halifax, .  Parents will be able to buy direct from the shop 

The new uniform will be:- 

 V-necked Maroon Sweatshirt 

 Formal White shirt 

 Maroon/white striped tie 

 Grey trousers/skirt/pinafore 

 Grey tights or socks 

 Black shoes 

 Summer Dress will be red checked.  

Parents have expressed a strong  preference for keeping the old logo which we have taken on board. The PE kit will remain the same 

with the four house colours and the coloured logo. The logo on the new uniform will remain the same but with a variation of shades of 

grey. 

We will not be placing any more orders now with the current provider as we are hoping, that with the help of FOCSA, we can see par-

ents through to the end of term by recycling the current blue uniform. 

Thank you to all the parents, staff and pupils who had fed into this debate over the last few months. We will send home more infor-

mation in due course.  Any questions feel free to call at the office. 

I’m lost…...but Mrs Borland is looking 

after me. I would like to go home so 

please come and collect me!! 

New Menu Cards…. 

…...were sent home this week. Please can I have them back as soon as possible . 

Parents Evening… 

….appointment times will be sent home as soon as possible. If you have not already done so please send you request form to the of-

fice on Monday. Please remember to select two options. 

School Meals payments…. 

…...payments must be paid promptly before the end of term.  It is the end of our financial year and all pupil’ payments MUST be up 

to date.  I appreciate this has been a funny couple of weeks  with the snow disruption to dinners, so if you need a  reminder as to 

how much you owe please contact the office.  



Mon 12th Mar  Karate after school club 

 Yr 6 Booster group with Mr Collins 

Tues 13th Mar  Basketball/Netball after school club 

 No Yr 6 booster group with Miss Drury 

 Mrs Morse Science Club  

Wed 14th Mar  Swimming for Years 3 & 4 

 HT football after school club 

Thurs 15th Mar  Lego after school club 

Fri 16th Mar  Celebration assembly  - Stars of the Week / Springwood 

 

What's happening in school week beginning 12th March 2018 
Weekly attendance % &  

number of pupils late in each 

Northdene 94 

Bankhouse 93 

Greenpark 96 

Riverwood 98 

Springwood 97 

Calder 91 

Lydbrook 95 

Woodhouse 94 

0 

0 

2 

1 

1 

2 

1 

0 “On Tuesday this week Calder went to Shibden Hall.  We are learning 

about the Tudor times.  Did you know that Tudor boys wore dresses 

until the age of 7?  Also, they hung candles on the ceiling so the mice 

didn't get them!  The master of the house showed us some beautiful 

stained glass windows which he bought from a church in York.  The 

name Shibden comes from “sheep den” as lots of sheep were farmed 

there.  We had a brilliant time.” 

Report by Isla and Susie 

Mother’s Day Assembly 
 Thank you for all your kind donations for the Mother’s Day Secret 

Shop and thank you to all the FOCSA volunteers who looked after all 

the eager customers this week.  Have a lovely Mother’s Day to all our 

mums on Sunday. 


